
CITY OF HIGH POINT 
AGENDA ITEM 

Title:   Materials Recovery Facility Upgrade – Phase III 

From: Terry Houk – Public Services Director 
Robby Stone – Asst. Director Public Services Meeting Date: March 1, 2021 

Public Hearing: N/A Advertising Date:   September 14, 2018 
Advertised By: Purchasing 

Attachments: Attachment A – Change Order Cover Sheet 
Attachment B – EJCDC Cover Sheet 

PURPOSE:  
The City budgeted for facility and safety improvements at the Material Recovery Facility (MRF).  The City 
developed a project that adds office space, breakroom, bathrooms, electrical upgrades, safety eye wash/showers, 
and lighting upgrades to complement the existing state-of-the-art sorting and recycling equipment.  Bids for these 
improvements were opened on October 31, 2018 which consisted of construction of mechanical, structural, and 
electrical upgrades to the existing MRF.  This change order to the contract is for needed design alterations 
throughout the construction project process. 

BACKGROUND:  
The City of High Point operates a Material Recovery Facility for the purpose of recovering recyclable materials 
from the solid waste disposal stream.  The current facility experienced no upgrades in the past 25 +/- years except 
for a baler in 2015 and processing line in 2017/2018.  The proposed improvements upgraded the facilities 
while incorporating many needed safety features.  There was a total of thirteen change orders throughout the 
project.   

BUDGET IMPACT:   
Funds for this project are in the Material Recovery Facility Capital Improvement Plan. 

RECOMMENDATION / ACTION REQUESTED:   
The Public Services Department recommends approval and asks for the Council to approve the change order to 
Holden Building Company, Inc. in the amount of $166,143.42. 






